

Milwaukee Police Department

Police Administration Building 749 West State Street Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53233 http://www.milwaukee.gov/police

**Alfonso Morales** 

Chief of Police

(414) 933-4444

August 26, 2019

The Board of Fire and Police Commissioners 200 East Wells Street, Room 706 Milwaukee, WI 53202

RE:

REQUEST TO UTILIZE POLICE SERGEANT ELIGIBLE LIST AFTER EXPIRATION DATE

Dear Commissioners:

On June 6, 2019, your Honorable Board approved an extension of the Police Sergeant Eligible List that was adopted by the Board at its regular meeting on November 3, 2016. As a result, the Police Sergeant Eligible List will now expire on August 30, 2019. The eligibility list has a total of 193 names. At this time, the Department has processed through number 90 on the list and we currently have three (3) Police Sergeant vacancies that occurred during August recess. Therefore, I respectfully request to use the Police Sergeant Eligible List beyond expiration date of the list to fill three (3) critical vacancies.

In addition, the Department is anticipating two (2) additional vacancies before the end of the year and would like to utilize the list to fill them as they occur. It is essential for Police Officers eligible for promotion to Police Sergeant to attend supervisor training, which is a critical component of prepration to assume the greater responsibility of the Police Sergeant position. If approved, your Honorable Board would be granting consent to fill five (5) total vacancies from the Police Sergeant Eligible List after the list expires on August 30, 2019.

If this request is granted, the Department will be able to continue with promotions created by existing vacancies and reduce the hardships that are created by future vacancies in this position.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Human Resources Analyst – Sr. April Nwandu at 935-7321.

Sincerely,

ALFONSO MORALES
CHIEF OF POLICE

AM:an